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  Hi Rise is on the Go! 
I returned home from the monthly Hi Rise Board meeting excited for our upcoming events!  We have a lot to 
look forward to.  Let’s begin! 
 

Dennis Rosa has been hard at work planning a one day wine trip to New York and Pennsylvania wineries for  
April 20th.  Look for the article ans flyer on pages 5-6 and 15.  Thank Dennis for all your hard work. 
 

Meg Goetz, banquet chair, reported that plans for our banquet on May 10 are well underway and will be held 
at the St. Noel’s party room and music will be provided by House 41.  Stay tuned for more details. 
 

Guy reported that the ski team has been skiing!!!  This is amazing, but there has been enough snow to race.  
See the race results and race schedule on page 10.   He also reported the Spring One Club Golf Outing to 
benefit the race team is set for Saturday, April 13th see page 12 for details.  Come out to support our team! 
 

Bob Mac is planning a summer picnic for a Saturday this August.  All the details are not complete so watch 
for updates in the newsletter.  Better, yet, come to a meeting to hear the latest. 
 

We still have a few All-Around Town coupon books.  See Arnie to get yours.   
 

And… The Telluride trip is coming up.  There is one opening for a male skier. See page 11.  Watch for even 
more activities to come!  See you at the meeting. 
 

Think snow. 
 

Hi Rise Venture 
Hi Rise Ski & Sports Club Newsletter February 2024 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 

➢ Meeting  Wednesday, February 14    7:30 p.m. 
➢ Meeting Wednesday, February 28    7:30 p.m. 
➢ Dinner Of the Month Wednesday, March 6    7:00 p.m. 
➢ Meeting Wednesday, March 13    7:30 p.m. 
➢ Telluride Ski Trip Sat., March 16 to Sat., March 23 (one opening see page 11) 
➢ Meeting Wednesday March 27    7:30 p.m. 
➢ Dinner Of the Month Wednesday, April 3     7:00 p,m, 
➢ Meeting Wednesday, April 10    7:30 p.m. 
➢ Meeting Wednesday, April 24    7:30 p.m. 
➢ Wine tour Saturday, April 20      
➢ Annual Banquet Friday, May 10     6:30 p.m. 
➢ Summer Picnic Saturday in August 2024     TBA 

Have you renewed your membership? 
Please print the membership renewal form on page 17.   
You may mail it to Nate or bring it to a meeting.  

All Meetings are held at 
the American Legion Hall 

570 East 328th Street, Willowick, OH 44095 
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Updates from Your Board 

• We have a few the All-Around Town books left.  The books are $28 each.  
See meetings chair, Arnie Rodriguez, to purchase yours.    

• To read the Cleveland Metro Ski Council’s Sitzmark newsletter click here. 

• The Telluride ski trip has one opening for a male skier.  See Bob Mac if you 
are interested or want to be added to the wait list.  See page 11 for details. 

• We are looking for social ideas.  What would you like 

to do?  If you have an idea, please share it with one of the 
board members – even if you don’t want to run the event.  We will find a way 
to make it happen.  This is your club!   

  

Upcoming Meetings & Themes 

Feb. 14 Baker’s Night Bring in you special baked goods to share. 
Feb. 28 Breakfast for Dinner and how to make maple syrup by Ray Patacca    
March 13 Irish night with corn beef!  And Telluride pre trip meeting 
March 27 Guardians Night - get ready for baseball!  We’ll even serve hot dogs to get you in the mood. 
April 10 Italian Night 
April 24 Golf Night 
May 8 Mexican Night – Cinco de Mayo 
May 22 First outdoor meeting – location TBA 
 

 
 
 

   

Your 2023-2024 Hi Rise Ski & Sports Club Board 
Bob Akamine - Board Chairman 

Bob Maclauchlan – President  Trish Carleton - Vice -president 
Jessie Anderson – Treasurer  Guy Nerren – Secretary 

 

Arnie Rodriguez Dennis Rosa      Ray Patacca  Nate Diederich 
 

Super Bowl Squares 
The Super Bowl is Sunday, February 11th, and the Hi Rise 
Super Bowl Squares are filled up!  You know the rules -you 
pick a square and the coordinate numbers assigned in a 
random drawing that match game scores at the end of the 
1st, 2nd, and 3rd quarters and the final score win!  The 
prizes are: $25 at the end of the 1st 2nd, and 3rd quarters, 
and $75 for the final score. Find your name on the chart to 
the right.  Good luck! 

 

https://skicleveland.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Sitzmark-Fall-2023-1.pdf
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Muldoon’s Saloon and Eatery 

 

Upcoming Events   

March Dinner of the Month 
Wednesday, March 6th, 2024  
 

Celebrate Cleveland at it best and St. Patrick’s Day 

with Hi Rise at Muldoon’s Saloon and Eatery on 
East 185 for the March 6th dinner of the month!  
Muldoon’s has been around for forty years and owned 
by the same owner whose motto is treat customers like guests.  This old school saloon features over eighty craft 
beers and a scrumptious comfort food menu.  They serve corned beef, burgers - of course - and I even saw fried 
baloney sandwich on their Facebook menu.  Talk about old school!  
 

Hope you can join us for some good conversation and the free popcorn!  Char Patacca is your hostess.  Please see the 
flyer on page 15 for details. 

 

 

 
  

Life of a Hi Rise Chile Cook Off 

Step 1 

At home chop, 
mix, stir. and 
cook.  

Step 2 
Take some chili 
samples. A 
cupcake tin is 
the way to go.  

Step 3 

Taste your 
chili samples. 
Then discuss   
them with 
your friends.  

Step 4 

Now, time to vote.  

Step 5 

And the 
winner is… 

Joe Riznar! 
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We dined on Italian food at our first DOM for 2024! 

In Case You Missed it! 
The January Dinner of the Month 

The prize soup  
belongs to  

Roger Redmond! 

Congrats! 

The prize soup 
Is a deconstructed stuffed 

banana pepper soup.  
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 Hi Rise Ski Club & VINO Wine Club Bus Trip 
Lake Erie Wine Trail - Northwest Pennsylvania & New York  

Saturday, April 20 
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Skiing in the Colorado Sunshine 

We had 34 members on out trip to Crested Butte at the end of January. Don’t remember much about the flight from Cleveland to 

Houston as we had to get up at 3 in the morning so we could arrive the recommended 2 hours before our 6:15 departure. Nice flight 

and we changed planes from a 737 to an ERJ which is a much smaller plane, 2 seats on each side 

and a lot less baggage room. Needless to say, when we landed in Gunnison, 31 of our group’s 

bags were missing, 90 minutes later we were on our shuttle for the short 20-minute journey to 

our accommodations, the time it took to register our missing bags caused us to miss our 

grocery and beverage store stop as our drivers had other pickups. 18 of the bags arrived just 

before midnight on Saturday, the remainder on Sunday, before 6 PM. Unfortunately, a few 

could not get on the mountain due to missing equipment, others went on a shopping spree, 

compliments of United, it allowed us to ski with our equipment still enroute. 

We stayed at the Elevation Hotel and Spa, the only ski in, ski out hotel on the mountain, we 

later found out that this used to be a Club Med property. It had all of the conveniences required, 

a small pool, sauna, hot tubs (Inside and out) and a full spa. In the main lobby there is a bar, 

restaurant and a valet attended ski and board storage. The lifts are a minute walk from there.  

After taking the 5–10-minute free shuttle bus into town for grocery and other supplies we met in a conference room on the first 

floor for our welcome reception. Cocktails were served along with various Mexican style appetizers. John, the banquet manager 

spoke for about 45 minutes on the hotel, mountain, town and everything else we needed to know, many questions we asked. 

Crested Butte is known as the North American birthplace of inbounds extreme skiing and riding. Nestled in the heart of the 

Rockies and steeped in 1800s mining history, Crested Butte and Gunnison offer many winter activities. Brave the exciting slopes of 

Crested Butte Mountain Resort, forge your own path on cross-country skis and head to town for good eats and authentic mountain 

hospitality. 

Unless you're visiting on a holiday, don't worry about lift lines, and even then, you won't find yourself waiting more than a few 

minutes. With 15 lifts capable of handling 20,310 people per hour, lift lines are always quick and easy. Most days the 

mountain sees less than 2,000 people, giving you and your group exceptional time and space to explore the 1,500+ acres of 

terrain. The mountain has 162 trails surrounded by the Elk Mountains in every direction, the longest being 2.6 miles from the 

Peak to Treasury. You'll have to make a small hike from the Silver Queen lift to reach the peak at 12,200 feet. 

On Sunday we woke up to the beautiful 

Colorado blue sky with temperatures at a low of 23 and up 

to 40’s in the afternoon. (Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday were all 

carbon copies) this would be the 

busiest day with skiers and boarders, 

we only had a few minutes wait at 

the primary lift. There was no 

significant new snow for 5 days 

before we arrived but conditions held 

up quite well all week. We have a 

suggested lunch location every day 

so we can get together to discuss 

what we did in the morning, make plans for the afternoon and a chance to ski with others. We 

had 3 different locations, Paradise was next to the Paradise Lift that has a large multi-level 

deck most of us sat there in the sunshine Sunday and Wednesday, Thursday was a bit cooler 

so we were inside. Umbrella Bar is at top of easier blue and green runs, we sunned ourselves in 
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Adirondak chairs and tables while enjoying 

great views we noticed that Keystone (a nice black run) had been 

groomed (as it was for the rest of the week), a run we visited numerous 

times afterwards. Finally, Butte 66 was at the base right next to our 

hotel, we ate outside on Tuesday and inside Friday as it was snowing, 

an inch or so at the bottom, 3-5 inches up top of the mountain. This 

place had actually run out of chicken wings from Sunday’s football 

games. 

After another sunny day of fun, Monday, on the mountain most of us 

headed into town for a very laid-back pub crawl, we visited three 

establishments, Irwin Brewing, Eldo Brewery and Secret Stash. The 

problem with a pub crawl after a day of skiing, everyone is very hungry 

so the group splits up but find each other eventually or on the shuttle bus. Irwin was not typical bar food enjoyed by 12-15 of 

the group, menu included Elk meatloaf, saloon fish n’ chips, shrimp and grits. Another dozen or so ate at Eldo Brewery 

featuring Himalayan food that everyone was talking about the rest of the week. Finally Secret Stash for a beer and slice of 

gourmet pizza before taking the shuttle back. 

Wednesday we had a local catering company prepare an Italian dinner consisting of pasta, Italian sausage, salad, gooey garlic 

bread, cookies and brownies. The food was good and plentiful, unfortunately the hotel told me that we couldn’t bring any 

outside food or alcohol so we were stuck without a room. Food was delivered to my room and served where the group either 

went to their rooms or the fist floor lobby (Main lobby was on first floor) not the social event I was expecting but a few of us 

stayed up late socializing anyways. 

Thursday was a little cooler and cloudy, our group headed for first run down International, a long groomed black with nice 

steep spots but the visibility was very tough after all the sunshine we had the four previous days. A change of goggles (I rarely 

carry extras) and we were ready to have another fun, challenging day where I actually skied the most vertical of the week. As 

we were having our daily Vista Beer on International the clouds parted and sunshine guided us down to the base, sun glasses 

in the hot tub again! 

Friday, we had over an inch of snow at the base and a few more up at the peak, giving us opportunity to ski over the obstacles 

we had been avoiding all week. My son Rob and Eddy decided this was the day they were going to ski all of the double blacks 

and chutes. That evening we all gathered on the first floor for pizza, food and beverages leftover from the rooms, there was a 

lot of storytelling and laughs. We did get a group picture on the stairs. 

Saturday morning, we headed to the airport, it took them over 2 hours to check the group in and the plane was late coming 

from Houston. We then waited in the plane as the crew were checking on the weights including a walk down the aisle by the 

pilots eyeballing the size of the passengers. Good thing we’re all in half decent shape and not overweight! As we started 

pushback, I noticed a cart with skis sitting there and on top there was Joe’s purple Hi Rise bag, we ended up have 9 sets of skis 

and one board not arrive home with is, the were delivered Sunday night (That plane was also 3 hours late) and I am driving to 

Toronto tomorrow so I can visit Rob and Calli, and drop off their equipment. 

Aside from the airline issue 

I thought that it was a great 

trip and everyone appeared 

to be having fun and 

getting along well. Thanks 

for joining us on the trip.  
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New Directional Signs at Telluride 
 
 
 

Now that the Crested Butte trip is in the books, we look forward to the Telluride trip in March.  The pictures 
and videos of Telluride look majestic, but how do we get around the area?  Okay, so they give us a map and 
off we go.  But where is the run???  “It’s over here.” someone says, “I think… I really can’t see a sign.”  Yes, 
signs are more important than you think.  Is it a black diamond or a green circle?    So, signage is an 
important aspect of every ski area.  Some areas have better signs than others.   
 
Have you ever thought where these signs come from?  Probably not. Let’s look at Telluride. It has, over 600 
directional signs…WOW!  When they first opened the park, the signs were made with the latest vinyl 
lettering with plastic inserts.  Over time the sun and harsh weather made them unreadable, and each one 
had to be replaced.  Every five years, in fact, every sign was changed out.  What task, expensive, too.   
 
In 2010, Jim Greene, a 28-year veteran Ski Patroller began his summer task to reinvent and replace all 600 
signs.  He chose cedar wood signs and lettering. This natural wood will last for many years.  As a matter of 
fact, those early samples installed in 2010 are still in service after 14 years and have much more life to them.   
Jim makes each sign by hand.  The new signs look better, last longer, and are easier to read.  And now 
Telluride no longer fills a landfill with 600 obsolete signs every five years.  A win for everyone! 
 
So now when you navigate the Telluride terrain this March, you’ll be better able to get around; and… now 
that you know all about Telluride signs, you’ll have a great conversation starter on the lift!  Or you may even 
meet Jim on a lift.  To see the video of Jim’s signage project click here. 

  

Jim Greene discusses the new long-

lasting Telluride directional signs 

Old signs destine for the landfill. You can see the difference. 

https://youtu.be/3bqKwm2wq7U
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I’ve Been On The Longest Chair Lift in the Country 
This month’s contest features some of the longest chair and gondola lifts from around the country. We’ve all 
been on some long and cold chairlifts in our time.  My coldest chair ride was at Whiteface Mountain in 1976 0r 
was it 1977.  Although it was not the longest, it was most certainly the most memorable. How many of these 
long chairs or gondolas have you been on?  Better yet what year was it that you rode them???  Here is our list 
from SnowBrains and Yellow Rose Lifestyle. I suggest that you research these lifts.  Some have an interesting 
history and story about how they were built.  How many have you ridden?   

     1. American Flyer at Copper Mountain, CO  9,907 feet 
2. Village Express at Aspen Snowmass, CO,  10,074 feet 
3. Sunshine Express at Telluride, CO,   10,732 feet 
4. Chile Express at Angel Fire Resort, NM,   10,992 feet.  
5. Slide Brook Express at Sugarbush, VT,   11,012 feet. 
6. Rendezvous at Jackson Hole, MT   12,672 feet 
7. Panorama Gondola at Mammoth Mtn., CA 2,144 feet 
8.Long Peak Tram at Big Sky, MT   11,166 feet 
9. Mardi Gras at Holiday Valley, NY   4,232 feet 
10. Lookout Mountain Triple at Whiteface, NY 4,413 feet 

Since we did not hold last month’s contest and I will not be at the meeting on February 14th, the contests for 
both months will be held on February 28th. 

Racing News 
Race Results for January & February 3, 2024 

 

 

 
 

Where is this lift?   
See page 18 for the answer. 

2024 Race Schedule 
February 17 – 18: Bristol (Ski Combined) 
February 24 – 25: Swain 2 (Snowboard Combined) 

 

https://snowbrains.com/top-5-longest-chairlifts-in-north-america/#:~:text=Slide%20Brook%20Express%20at%20Sugarbush%2C%20VT%2C%20is%20the%20longest%20ski,a%20length%20of%2011%2C012%20feet
https://yellowrosebarbershop.com/the-top-5-longest-ski-lifts-in-the-united-states/#google_vignette
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Hi Rise Ski & Sport Club Presents 

 
Telluride, Co. March 16th – 23rd, 2024  

 

 

Price: $1,687, Lift Tickets are not included; Non-Members $1,712 

Epic Pass or Daily Epic Pass recommended. 

Includes:   

• Return flight from Cleveland to Montrose, Co, 

• Round trip airport transfers on motor coach 

• 7 nights at Bear Creek Condos, on the mountain 

• Take the Venicular from our Condos to the slopes, 2-minute ride to gondola 

• Telluride, always one of the top ski towns in North America 

• Gondola open from the mountain to town and back until midnight 

• 2,000+ acres, 4,425’ vertical drop, Galloping Goose 4.6-mile run 

• 23% beginner, 36% intermediate, 41% black, skiing for all 

• Welcome party, Mid-week Pizza Party, Special event 

• All taxes and airport fees.   

• Extra charges apply for Baggage fees and any additional fuel surcharges  
 

 

Initial deposit of $500 reserves your spot. Second $600 deposit due September 7th 

Balance due November 1st. Payable to: Hi Rise Ski & Sport Club 

Send payments to: Bob Maclauchlan 29731 Fairway Blvd. Willowick, OH. 44095     

Phone 440-622-1283  

Email: bobmaclauchlan@yahoo.com 

Trip insurance is available and recommended to be purchased. 

All trips subject to Hi Rise trip agreement at: www.hiriseskiclub.com 

 

 

 

We have one opening for a male skier.  Contact Bob Mac for details. 

mailto:bobmaclauchlan@yahoo.com
http://www.hiriseskiclub.com/
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Hi Rise Racer News 

2024 CMSC Adult Race Schedule 
February 3 – 4: Holiday Valley 2 
February 17 – 18: Bristol (Ski Combined) 
February 24 – 25: Swain 2 (Snowboard Combined) 
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Hi Rise Ski & Sport Club  

Dinner of the Month 

Wednesday March 6th 

Cocktails at 6:30 PM  

Hosted by: Char Patacca RSVP 

charpatacca@yahoo.com or 440-227-0914 

Muldoon’s Saloon & Eatery 
1020 E, 185 St. Euclid, OH 44119 

216-531-3130 

 

 

 

Laid back Irish bar with a large beer list, free popcorn & a varied menu 

including pizza & barbecue  

www.hiriseskiclub.com 
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Hi Rise Ski & Sport Club Membership Application  

Renewal  

Name ____________________________  Email Address________________________  

Address _________________________________________________________________  

City ______________   State __________   Zip Code____________  

Home Phone ___________  Business Phone _______  Occupation _____________  

Birthday (MM/DD only) __________  Marital Status _________   Member of Hi-Rise since ______  

Check here if any of the above information has changed since last year. __________  
Membership (please circle type of membership  Renewal  New  

Single Member  $25  $30  

Married Members  $40  $50  

Lifetime Member  Free  N/A  

Spouse of Lifetime Member  

Mailing Member (Must be outside of the Cleveland and Akron  

$25  $30  

areas, Lorain and Lake counties areas. Mailing member receives 

only the newsletter and must pay any racing fees and guest fees 

for all Club events and activities)  

$10  $10  

Junior Member (Must be 18-20 years old and may not 

consume alcoholic beverages at Club events.)  
$15  $20  

Summer Member (Accepted May through August only.)  N/A  $10  
NOTICE:  By signing and/or accepting any membership benefit, and/or by participating in any club activity, 
applicantrenewer releases Hi Rise Ski Club, Inc., its officers, board members, chairpersons, and members from any and all 
liability or claim including theft, property loss, accident, injury, death of or to themselves, family members or guests, arising 

from any participation in any club activity, whether resulting from negligence or otherwise  

Signature ______________________________________ Date ________________  
Make checks payable to Hi Rise Ski Club. Please return this renewal form with the appropriate membership dues to the membership 

table at the general meetings or mail to: Hi Rise Ski Club   

Hi Rise Ski Club Membership Drive  

C/O Nate Diederich 

8985 Edgehill Road  

Mentor  OH   44060 
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Hi Rise Standing Committees  
& Chairpersons 

 

Trips – Bob Maclauchlan 
Meetings - Arnie Rodriguez 
Social – We need your name here! 
Banquet – Meg Goetz 
Social media – Greg Schmid 
Webmaster – Nate Diederich 
Database – Nate Diederich 
Membership - Nate Diederich 
CMSC – Larry Crookshanks 
Racing – Guy Nerren 
Newsletter – Ray Patacca 
Summer Activities – open 
Miscellaneous Goods – Arnie Rodriguez 
Marketing – Dennis Rosa 
Advertising – Bob Maclauchlan 
Fundraising – Arnie Rodriguez 
Historian – Trish Carleton 

 

If you have ideas for social activities, please 
tell a board member.   
 
 
 

Support our advertisers! 

If you would like to place an ad in the 
newsletter, please contact: 

 Bob Maclauchlan, 440-622-1263. 

 
 
Thank you to Bob Mac, 
Dennis, Guy, and Trishia 
for your contributions to 
this newsletter. 

 

A special thankyou to Roseanne for securing 

the prizes for the Chili Cook Off and Soup 

contest! 

CONDOLENCES 

To Joe Rizner and his family on the loss of his mom, 
Eleanor K. Riznar, age 96, last week  

The chair lift pictured on page 9 is the 

Panorama Gondola at Mammoth Mountain. 


